
 

  

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
AT A GLANCE 

 
AGM  MAIN  MEETING  
The next meeting of the South Coast Orchid Club will be held at 8pm on Wednesday 2nd February 
2011 at St. Bernadette’s Church Hall cnr of Walsh Avenue and South Road, St. Marys.  Our guest 
speaker is Michael Matthews from Victoria who will be talking about the the Taiwan Conference. 
 

Pencillers’ Group   7.15pm under main building car port. 
Beginners’ Class   7.15pm with Kevin Western in main building talking on “Hot weather and 
    how to treat your plants.” 

 

DAYTIME  CHAPTER  -  SILVER  ANNIVERSARY 
The next meeting will be held at Lou Kesting Hall, off Broadway, South Brighton on Thursday 10th 
February 2011 at 2pm.  Rod and Judy McRedmond will present the Club’s Shadehouse Presentation 
which takes you into the backyards of some of our members.   

 

SOUTHERN  REGIONAL  GROUP 
The next meeting will be held at 2pm on Sunday 20th February 2011 in Carrickalinga House, 17-19 
Torrens Street, Victor Harbor.  Rod and Judy McRedmond will present the Club’s Shadehouse Pres-
entation which takes you into the backyards of some of our members.   
 
Happy birthday wishes to Russ Sutton who celebrated her 90th birthday on 23rd January 
2011.   We hope you had a lovely day. 
 

LIFE  MEMBERS 
Bev and John Gay are very well known in the orchid world and joined S.C.O.C. in the early 70’s.  
John is a judge and Bev a very knowledgeable lady who can be found on the computer typing re-
sults.   Over the years both have been a tower of strength to our Club.   Whenever there is a job to 
be done you will see John  and Bev attending to it very capably. 
John and Bev both attend Southern Regional Group as guest speakers and to assist at Workshops. 
Bev passes on her knowledge to members and helps with computer work at Shows. 
At Daytime Chapter John is guest speaker at least twice a year and both John and Bev love chatting 

away to the members. 
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People who  submit articles to the Club for inclusion in our Gazette express  
opinions which are not necessarily those of the Club.  

No guarantee is provided to anyone using the ideas & opinions expressed in 
these articles. 

Items must be delivered to the Editor by the second Thursday of each month. 
E. & O. E. 

 
    EDITOR:      Rod McRedmond     Ph 08 8293 3545 
                  E-mail:  abigmac@bigpond.net.au 

CLUB MEETING DATES 
                2011 
 
February 2011 
2 Main Meeting - AGM & Michael Mathews  
10 Daytime Chapter 
20 Southern Regional Group 
 
March 2011 
2 Main Meeting - Kevin Cattermole 
10 Daytime Chapter 
20 Southern Regional Group 
 
April 2011 
6 Main Meeting - Workshop 
14 Daytime Chapter 
17 Southern Regional Group 
 
May 2011 
4 Main Meeting—John Gay on Cattleyas 
12 Daytime Chapter 
15 Southern Regional Group 
 
June 2011 
1 Main Meeting – Denis Cook Cymbidiums 
9 Daytime Chapter 
19 Southern Regional Group 
 
July 2011  
6 Main Meeting-birthday - Steve Howard 
 on phalenopsis  
14 Daytime Chapter 
17 Southern Regional Group 

 
 
 
August 2011 
3 Main Meeting - Graham Zerbe on Country 
 Challenge 2010 
11 Daytime Chapter 
21 Southern Regional Group 
 
September 2011 
7 Main Meeting –Roger Rankin on Awards 
 and Zygopetelums 
8 Daytime Chapter 
11 Southern Regional Group 
 
October 2011 
5 Main Meeting – Ian Kilpatrick on Sarcs 
13 Daytime Chapter 
16 Southern Regional Group 
 
November 2011 
2 Main Meeting – Royale Orchids –Kevin 
 Hipkins on ********* 
10 Daytime Chapter 
20 Southern Regional Group 
 
December 2011 
7 Main Meeting –Party Time and Les Nesbit 
 on Terrestrials 
8 Daytime Chapter 
18 Southern Regional Group 
 
 

ABN 83 245 384 076 
 

SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT    TREASURER     SECRETARY 
                     Donna Meeuwsen                       Judy McRedmond        Lucy Spear 
                     Box 314                              Box 314                  Box 314 
               OAKLANDS PARK                 OAKLANDS PARK    OAKLANDS PARK         
                     72003380     8293 3545  8381 4420 
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THE  ANNUAL  GENERAL  MEETING 
The Annual General Meeting of the South Coast Orchid Club of S.A. will be held on 2nd February 
2011. 
Nominations for 2011 Committee are: 
 

PRESIDENT      Geoffrey Spear 
SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT   Trevor Stutley 
VICE PRESIDENT/MINUTES SECTARY Donna Meeuwsen  
TREASURER     Judy McRedmond 
SECRETARY     Lucy Spear 
EDITOR/WEBMASTER        Rod McRedmond 
COMMITTEE                                               Dorothy Carassai, Mark & Pauline Hockey,  
                                                                    Paul Hayes, Raelene McCulloch,  
                                                                    Rowan Crowhurst. 
No election for Officers for Committee is required at 2011 AGM. 

 

SCOC 2011 SUBSCRIPTION RATES 
Family Membership  $33.00 
Single Membership  $25.00 
Junior Membership  $17.00 

 

Rural and Interstate Membership 
Family Membership  $29.00 
 Single Membership $23.00 

 

BIRTHDAY DRAW is your name in the book? 
 

LUCKY NAME BADGE make sure you wear your Name Badge, you may win a prize. 
 
BEGINNERS’ CLASS 
The Club’s Beginners’ Class needs a member with a wide knowledge of all genera to be prepared 

each month to sit in on Beginners’ Class and share his/her knowledge with fellow members.  In the 

past we have had a different member each month to talk at the class, and this has worked very well.    

However, there is always room for improvement and I feel this way the instructor will get to know 

members and be able to cater to each member’s needs. 

 

BEGINNERS’ CLASS PROGRAMME 2011 
 

DATE   SPEAKER   SUBJECT 
February 2nd Kevin Western  Heat Conditions 
March 2nd      Preparing your plants for the Show 
April 6th      Shade House Maintenance 
May 4th      Fertilizing 
June 1st  John Gay   Cattleyas 
July 6th      Preparing plants for the Show 
August 3rd      Repotting 
September 7th John Robinson  Cymbidiums 
October 5th       Looking after your plants after the Spring Show 
November 2nd     Preparing your plants for 2012 
 
Pencillers’ Course 
Could anyone interested in joining the Pencillers’ Course now planned for February 2011, please ring 

Lucy Spear on 8381 4420. 
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ORCHID CALENDAR FOR 2011 
 

AUTUMN SHOW    Sunday 1st May to Sunday 8th May 
SAROC FAIR    Saturday 11th June and Sunday 12th June 
WINTER SHOW    Sunday 24th July to Saturday 30th July at Castle Plaza 
SOUTHERN ORCHID VISIT  TBA 
MAIN GROUPWORKSHOP  TBA 
BUS TRIP     Plant House Visit TBA 
SOUTHERN GROUP WORKSHOP Friday 21st October to Sunday 30th October 
SPRING SHOW                                Sunday 18th September to Saturday 24th September  at 

Arndale 
 

 

BIRTHDAY CONGRATULATIONS to the following members who celebrated their birthdays in  
January: George Abell, Shirley Greig, Daryl Hawkes, Joan Kelly, Rosetta Silvestri, Margaret Wagner 
and Beryl Wilson, 
and to the following members who will be celebrating their birthdays in February: Bonnie McBeth, 
Lucy Spear, Russ Sutton, Joy Starkey, Bill Trevaskis, Kevin Western and Gerald Voskamp. 
 

PLANTS WANTED 
Members, you may have plants you would like to donate to the Club.   The Club always gives new 
members a plant.  You may be able to help.   Please phone Lucy on 8381 4420. 
P.S.  Old wrapping paper and ties would also be appreciated. 
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S.C.O.C. TROPHY WINNERS 2010 

 

Highest Yearly Aggregate Point Winners: Overall Winner  John and Bev Gay
        First Division  Pauline and Mark 
            Hockey  
        Second Division  George Misirlis 
 
A.O.C.  Highest Yearly Aggregate Points     J. & B. Gay 
 
W.A. Young Trophy for Champion Autumn Show 2010    
 Stenaglotta Longifolia        G. and L. Spear 
 
Clock Trophy Champion Winter Show 2010     
 Cym. Ruby Valley ‘Clare’       D. and G. Cook 
 
Tony Deonnio and Toshy Trophy Champion Spring Show 2010   
 Has. Red Stella Hildos        G. Voskamp 
 
H. and B. Viney Trophy Best Cattleya at Autumn Show 2010   
 Proscoch Leata         P. and G. Flavel 
 
M. Ng Trophy The Most Floriferous in Spring Show 2010   R. and I. Parish 
 
John Leeder Trophy Best Odontoglossom in Spring Show 2010 G. Voskamp 
 
Glen Forest Trophy Species Paphiopedilums 2010    Dr. T. Bourne 
 
L. and R. Moore Trophy Australian Epiphytic Species 2010                 D. and K Cammack 
 
P.C. Loke Trophy 

Highest Aggregate Points at 3 Shows 2010       G. & L. Spear 
 

M. and S. Steele Trophy Highest Aggregate Points Paphiopedilums  
1st and 2nd Division            T. Stutley 

 
Garard and Western Hybridising Trophy 2010 
 (one  trophy to Pod Parent the other to Pollen Parent)  TBA 
 
B. and M. Leedham Southern Regional Trophy  

Highest Aggregate Points Australian Native 2010   E. Pinnock 
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Guest Speaker for February Meeting 
 

 The guest speaker for our February meeting is Michael Mathews from Rapanyup in Victoria. He 
is a member of both the Stawell and Horsham clubs. Apart from being an excellent grower of a num-
ber of different genre, he has grown and shown many Grand Champions and Champions over the 
years at the shows held by the abovementioned clubs and at the Victorian Country Challenge. 
 
 Michael’s other hobby is photography. The images in the presentation are all his own. He is 
also the official photographer for the Victorian Country Challenge. 
 
 We will be treated to a powerpoint presentation of the Conference in Taiwan. This is a not to 
be missed. Most of us aren’t in a position to attend an event of this nature, so come along and be 
treated to the presentation in the comfort of our meeting hall. I look forward to seeing you there. 
 
Lucy 

 
BUS TRIP, Sunday 5th June, 2011 

 
Sims Orchids, Goolwa Hotel, Nicos. 
Bus departs from Lou Kesting Hall, Dover Square, South Brighton. 
Bus leaves:      9.15 a.m. sharp 
Moss & Rosemary Bray’s:  10.15 a.m. - Morning Tea 
Departure time approximately  11.15 a.m. 
Goolwa Hotel: approximately  12 noon 
Departure time approximately  1.45 p.m. 
Nico:     2.30 p.m. 
Home: approximately   4.30 p.m. – 5.00 p.m. 
 
Nico’s Nursery is at Myponga.  The nursery is a Wholesale Plant Nursery and supplies most of the 
large nurseries.  He specialises in Cyms and Phalaenopsis. 
 
Cost per person is $44.00. 
You may pay the Treasurer $11.00 per month for 1 person or $22.00 per month for a couple. 
 
This costing includes lunch. 
 
The Club will need 35 Members to cover the cost of the trip. 
Please book in ASAP, so we can make final arrangements. 
 

LOBETHAL CHRISTMAS LIGHTS BUS TRIP, 
Saturday, 17th December, 2011 

 
Bus leaves from Lou Kesting Hall, Dover Square, South Brighton. 
Departure time:   5.30 p.m. sharp 
Meal at Cuddly Creek. 
Return    11.30 p.m. 
 
Cost, $55.00 includes meal.  You may pay the Treasurer $11.00 per month for a single or $22.00 for 
a double. 
 
Please book ASAP so we can make final arrangements. 
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                         SOUTH COAST ORCHID CLUB    

         

                     Statement of Income and Expenditure   
         
           For the YEAR ended 31st December 2010   

         

INCOME     EXPENDITURE   

         

Balance    1st January 2010 1,891.25      

         

Club     Club    

    Members Subscriptions  3,079.00      Insurance   245.44 

    Raffle and Lucky Square 1,319.15      Hall Hire   1,370.00 

    Trading Table  1,876.90      Funeral notice  44.80 

    Commission  15.40      Trading table  1,583.43 

     Misc sales:  68.00      Membership & Affiliations 266.40 

     Donations   42.00      Printing, postage & stationery 3,684.84 

Victor Harbor  900.15      Prizes,Trophies  1,836.14 

         Speaker expenses:  384.55 

Day Group   313.00      Misc purch ie name tags/magazines 173.50 

         Website   170.95 

         

Social Events  2,791.85   Social events:  3,699.20 

         

Show Income  28,943.70   Show expenses  24,403.66 

         

Sundry Income     Sundry Expenditure   

    Interest   629.73      Honoraria  L Spear  125.00 

         

         Banking Fees  15.00 

         

      Balance    31st December 2010 $3,867.22 

         

   41,870.13     $41,870.13 

Investments        

Investment Account    Reconciliation   

ANZ Bank         Balance as per Bank Statement $4,222.52 

6%  to 9/6/11  $10,000.00       Add : Receipts banked after $0.00 

         Less :  Cheques not Presented $355.30 

         Balance as per Cash Journal $3,867.22 

         

Floats         

 Treasurer $50.00       

 Tdg table $50.00       
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AUDITOR’S REPORT 
 
22nd January 2011 
TO: The Committee and members of the South Coast Orchid Club 
REFERENCE: Audit of club books January 2011. 
 
I have examined the books of the club for the year ended 31st December 2010. The audit methodol-
ogy adopted was as follows: 
 
Two months of cheque transactions were randomly selected for audit. All transactions were proved 
back to the bank statement, and no anomalies were detected. 
 
About 10 deposit amounts were randomly selected from the bank statement and analysed back to 
source receipts. Again, no anomalies were detected. 
 
The Financial Statements were examined for reasonableness of structure and legibility, and I am 
satisfied that they present a reasonable view of club operations. 
 
Based on the records presented to me and on the samples selected for examination, in my opinion 
the Statement of Income and Expenditure and the associated Statement of Assets present a true 
and fair view of club operations for the year. 
 
William J van de Water, B. Bus (Acctg) 
Aberfoyle Park 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT as at  31/12/10 
 
You will see from the statements enclosed with this Gazette, that despite another difficult year 
where our plants have continued to suffer following years of drought, the Club continues to be fi-
nancially sound.  
   
The Club presently has a short term investment of $10,000.00 with the ANZ Bank and we have a 
healthy bank balance as at the 31st December of $3,867,22.    All accounts to the end of the year 
have been paid.    
    
You will see from the statements that our Autumn, Winter, Spring and Victor Harbor Shows have 
generated good profit. 
 
The trading table is primarily run to provide specialist products to you the members.  Items for sale 
are sometimes unavailable at local hardware stores.  The trading table sales have also realized a 
good profit.   
 
This income has enabled the committee to continue to subsidize social events and to award mem-
bers with prizes, ribbons and trophies.  This year the committee has also reintroduced small 
amounts of prize money.  
 
Financial records to the 31st December 2010 have been audited by Mr William van de Water, a regis-
tered chartered accountant.  
Judy McRedmond - Treasurer 
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THE SOUTH COAST ORCHID CLUB OF SA INC 
 

STATEMENT OF ASSETS as at 31 December 2010 
 
 
Bank SA Cheque Account:          3,867.22 
ANZ Bank Term Deposit:           10,000.00 
Treasurer’s float:                 50.00 
Trading Table float        50.00 
              13,967.22 
 
Plus Other Assets 
 
Mugs 45 @ $5          225.00 
Trading table stock in hand        400.00 
Plant and equipment         269.28 
 Public address system:     1,539.00 
 Display stands:         643.50 
 Laptop computer         1,054.80 
 Computer leads           17.10 
 Computer projector        522.00 
 Projector                   13.50 
 Dolly                    65.70 
 Small Screen           33.30 
 Large Screen         310.50 
 Books         1,112.40 
 Software:                   144.00 
 Urn                      13.50 
 Show stands                   218.70 
 TV/DVD           180.00 
 Screening:                     72.00 
 Treasurer’s bag            45.00 
 Power boards            14.40 
 Second hand computer:         225.00 
 Colour laser printer Samsung :       290.50 
 Laminator                   115.20 
 Trestles (new)           448.20 
 Bollards                585.00     8,557.58 
 
Total assets:         $22,524.80  
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

PRESIDENTS REPORT 1/1/10 TO 31/12/10 
 

 The Committee found 2010 to be our most challenging year with the excessive heat conditions 
in the Summer months and with the strict watering restrictions all our Orchids suffered.  Hence we 
had a shortage of plants for our four Shows. 
However, with the support of our Commercial growers and you our wonderful members our Shows 
were a success. We asked for your support and you all rallied around and made me very proud to be 
your President. Considering the conditions we had excellent profits and the displays were a credit to 
you all. 
February and October we had two interstate guest speakers – Phina and Brian Gerhardt and Clive 
Halls. These speakers passed on a lot of positive information. 
October our Plant House Visit 
Our first port of call was to the Fisher Family then to Valley Orchids and on to the Higgs property at 
Myponga for our plant house visit and BBQ. 
March 
Rob Worden made the trip down from Port Pirie to tell us all about his Cattleyas and how he grows 
them. 
April 
Colin Jennings showed us his very interesting video and passed on information he has learned over 
the years. 
May 
Our Autumn Show and guest speaker Sophie Thompson. As usual Sophie gave us a very interesting 
talk. 
June 
Main meeting had a workshop where members gained a lot of knowledge from this meeting.  Peter 
and Jeanie Hall came along from the Cym Club and showed how they grow their Cymbidiums and 3 
of our own members hosted the other tables.   We received a lot of positive feedback from this 
meeting. 
Southern Regional Group had its Workshop with many of our main group members assisting.  We 
also had a display in S.A.R.O.C. Fair, this was a great weekend. 
July 
A Shade house presentation by Judy and Rod McRedmond who spent hours with members putting 
this presentation together. 
August 
Graham Zerbe, as always, gave a great presentation. 
Southern Regional Group had their Show which was very successful. 
Our Bus Trip to Sims Orchids, Virginia Nursery and Noel Olivers. 
September 
Trevor Garard showed a video and told us how he grows his Phalaenopsis, a great evening. 
Our Show at Arndale once again successful, but by this time selling plants were very scarce.  
November 
An interesting presentation by Jane Higgs all about their property at Myponga. 
December 
Party time and our guest speaker thrilled us with their holiday to Ecuador , what a perfect trip. 
The Daytime Chapter 
Dorothy does a wonderful job looking after this group.  Members would not miss their special  after-
noon.  Two members well into their 90’s others not far behind, all enjoying a common interest. 
2011 will be their silver anniversary (25 years) thanks to Keith Northcote for having the vision  to 
start this great group.   Members support main group at Show times and Bus trips. 
Southern Regional Group 
I take pride in being the convenor of this Group, the knowledge they have gained in 5 years is a 
credit to them.  The Group often puts plants into our main Shows and take part in our outings, bus 
trips etc. 
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Very interesting people have made their way to Victor Harbor, to visit and be guest speakers.   Kevin 
Cattermole from Napperby (Pt. Pirie) came in September, John and Bev Gay and Noel Oliver are 
wonderful supporters.    The Group has members from Victor Harbor, Port Elliot, Middleton, Goolwa. 
Second Valley, Onkaparinga Hills and Pt. Noarlunga. 
 Once again it has been a pleasure to be your President over the past 12 months.   Next year I 
hope it will be easier for us all growing our orchids. 
 Thank you to Committee and a special thank you to Lucy, Dorothy, Rod and Judy for a job 
well done and all members who work behind the scene. 
Geoff. 

SCOC New Year BBQ 
 

 65 members attended the SCOC BBQ held at the Main clubrooms on the 5th January 2011. 
The evening was cool with a slight breeze. 
 The members had a great time catching up and talking about the Christmas break and of 
course, orchids. 
 Thankyou to Graham Zerbe for cooking the BBQ and to committee and other members who  
helped on the night.  
 Helen and Kevin Western attended along with friends Dianne and Murray Harding from Victo-
ria, who are staying with them for a while. Murray will be the guest speaker at the SOROC fair this 
year talking on his favourite genre, speciosum. 
 Thankyou also to Leslie and Peter Fenton for their donation to the raffle table. 

 
 DAYTIME CHAPTER REPORT 

 
Hi Everyone, 
  I am sure that everyone who attended our Daytime Chapter in December will agree that we all 
had a very pleasant time together, celebrating the coming of Christmas with the singing of carols. 
We even had our carols set to music this year. Mr. Bill Clark had a friend do this for us. It certainly 
helped us all along by keeping us all in time. A great idea so thanks Bill, much appreciated. 
Father Christmas had time to call in. He was full of good cheer and had a little gift for us all. Thanks 
Father Christmas for taking some time out to visit us.  
 Our afternoon tea was a real treat, everyone rose to the occasion and all brought in a lovely 
assortment of food to share. Thank you all. 
 Mr. Noel Oiver, a very experienced grower of many lovely orchids and a great guest speaker, 
bought in a large assortment of plants for us to admire. Noel talked of his growing conditions and 
the best way of achieving good results with your orchids. Many questions were asked of Noel who 
answered them accordingly. Noel even bought in a lovely oncidium Orchid which he auctioned off to 
the highest bidder. Thank you Noel and well done, always a pleasure to have your company. Thanks 
also to Eileen Pinnock for coming to the daytime Chapter, all the way from Victor Harbor. 
 Apologies today from Mrs. Berna Viney and Margaret Wagner. Both had gone interstate on 
Christmas holidays. Hope your Christmas was great and we will see you both again soon. 
 Our display table was down a bit today on variety but still quite a few lovely plants were pre-
sented, all very well grown and lovely to see. Bill Clark even decorated his lowianum  plant  for 
Christmas, it looked really nice. Thanks to Bill for taking the time to do this. 
 Mr. Don Biebrick’s catleya ‘Summer Stars’ X Epi. Marie X Purparator, a lovely pale mauve 
flower with very attractive markings on the labellum, was voted best in display. Congratulations Don, 
well done. 
 Also, thanks again to Noel Oliver for doing the plant commentary. 
 Our meeting was closed, everyone happy and smiling. We hope you all enjoyed a merry 
Christmas and wish you all a healthy new year 
 Bye 
 Dorothy 
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SOUTHERN REGIONAL GROUP 
 
 We had a great turn out today with 30 members attending the meeting and 34 at the dinner. 
The President told us the Christmas Dinner was fantastic. It was held at the Middleton Tavern.     
We had 7 Orchids on display, a lovely miniature Dendrobium, Phaleonopsis, Oncidium, Cattleya and 
miniature Cymbidium.    Noel Oliver and Colin Campbell judged the Orchids. 
 The President welcomed new member David Robinson who recently moved from Victoria.   He 
was presented with his badge and plant. 
 Guest Speakers Peter and Geraldine Flavel spoke on Gem Stones.  Peter passed around differ-
ent Gem Stones:   N.Z. Jade, Beryl Cross. Peanut Wood, Faceted Glass, Gypsom, Mica, Topaz, rough 
and polished etc.   Then we had slides of before and after pictures of Gems, also stories that go with 
them.    A very informative and interesting talk.  A big thank you from us all.      
 Everyone chose a Christmas Gift.     
 At our February meeting we will have an extra special afternoon with Rod and Judy McRed-
mond’s Powerpoint Presentation of Members’ Shadehouses, to show us how the main club members 
grow their plants.   Rod and Judy visited a number of members to see their shadehouses and made 
a great presentation to show members. 
 
Judging of Plants - Plant of the Day:  a Phalaenopsis grown by Keith and Russ Sutton (See photo 
         below). 
           Members’ Choice:  a Cattleya grown by Reg and Elsie Clifford. 
  
Father Christmas arrived and gave us all a Chocolate. 
We wish you all a Happy New Year. 
Lyn Davey. 

 
SRG November Results List  - Second Division 

 

Australian Native Hybrid 
1st Den. Hilda Poxon ‘Ern’   grown by E. Pinnock (519) 
 

Laellinae <100mm 
1st Slc.  Jewel Box Dark Waters  grown by R. Clifford and Family (567) 
 

Laellinae >100mm 
1st Rsc  Sylvia Fry ‘Wallicia’   grown by E. Pinnock (519) 
2nd Catt Lim thing Him    grown by R. & K. Sutton (570) 
 

Oncidiinae Hybrid 
1st Berllhara Tahoma Glacier ‘Green’ grown by E. Pinnock (519) 
 

Paphiopedilum Novelty 
1st Paph. Hirsulins    grown by R. Sharpe 
 

Orchid Genera not listed elsewhere – Hybrid 
1st Phal.  Unknown  grown by R. & K. Sutton (570) 
 

 

Flower of the Day 
 

Phal.  Unknown  grown by R. & K. Sutton (570) 
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December Results List 
 Ref. No. Points Awarded 

Open Division 
Australian Native Epiphyte Hybrid 
479 Prschs. Olive Grace 'Bamb’i                     Kevin Trevan (295) 3 
480 Sarco. [(Fitzhart x Pinkhart) x fitzgeraldii]  ‘Lorraine” Kevin Trevan (295) 2 
481 Sarco. (Heidi x fitzgeraldii)    Kevin Western (155) 1 
Australian Native Epiphyte Species 
478 Sarco. hartmannii    Kevin Western (155) 3 
Cymbidium < 60mm (all colours) 
482 Cym. Cricket 'Shapely'    Kevin Western (155) 3 
Dendrobium (not Aust Native) Hybrid 
483 Den. Impact    Peter & Geraldine Flavel (487) 3 
Laeliinae Standard > 100mm 
484 Blc. Sylvia Fry 'Wallacia'    Noel Oliver (102) 3 
Oncidiinae Hybrid (Oncidium Hybrid) 
485 Col. Spacetante x Onc. ornithorynchum    Gerald Voskamp (1650) 3 
Orchid Seedling any genera 
490 Phal. Nobby's Little Candy 'Nobby'    Noel Oliver (102) 3 
Phalaenopsis/Dor.  Novelty  
487 Phal. White Noon    Henk & Erna Van Leuveren (178) 3 
488 Phal. Pure Silk    Henk & Erna Van Leuveren (178) 2 
489 Phal. Stage Girl    Henk & Erna Van Leuveren (178) 1 
Phalaenopsis/Dor.  Standard >80mm 
486 Phal. Nobby's Little Candy 'Nobby'    Noel Oliver (102) 3 

First Division 
Australian Native Epiphyte Species 
493 Sarco. hartmannii    Pauline & Mark Hockey (1556) 3 
Cymbidium < 60mm (all colours) 
491 Cym. Dean Roesler 'Jaffa'    Pauline & Mark Hockey (1556) 3 
Dendrobium (not Aust Native) Species 
492 Den. Hamana Lake 'Dream'    Pauline & Mark Hockey (1556) 3 
Laeliinae Non Standard Cluster 
497 Epi. Topaz Delight    Pauline & Mark Hockey (1556) 3 
498 Lc. Trick or Treat 'Orange Magic'    Rito & Rosetta Silvestri (302) 2 
Laeliinae Non Standard Other 
499 Slc. Gold Mine 'Corona'    Rito & Rosetta Silvestri (302) 3 
500 Lc. Tangerine Dream    Wendy Lodge (406) 2 
Laeliinae Standard < 100mm 
495 Lc. Monmilan Rainbow 'The Gypsy'    Pauline & Mark Hockey (1556) 3 
496 Lc. Aussie Sunset 'Cosmic Fire'    Eileen Pinnock (519) 2 
Laeliinae Standard >100mm  
No Ref Bc Alexandrina     Rod & Judy McRedmond (1141 3 
Phalaenopsis/Dor.  Standard <80mm 
494 Phal. Nicola    Rod & Judy McRedmond (1141) 2 
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December Results List (cont.) 

Second Division 
Australian Native Epiphyte Hybrid 
472 Sarco. [(Fitzhart x Pinkhart) x fitzgeraldii]  Paul & Donja Hayes (1129) 3 
Cymbidium < 60mm (all colours) 
473 Cym. Little Beauty 'Sundaani'      George Misirlis (1125) 3 
474 Cym. Cricket 'Rosetta'      George Misirlis (1125) 2 
475 Cym. Ken Gorey      Daniel Lutz (709) 1 
Laeliinae Non Standard Other 
476 Lc. Chit Chat 'Tangerine'      Rowan Crowhurst (763) 3 
Orchid Genera not listed elsewhere - Species 
477 Bif. harrisoniae      Paul & Donja Hayes (1129) 3 
 
 

Trading Table News 
 

January 2011 & February 2011 
 
New Stocks of 'Bloom and Grow' have arrived and are available to members. 
 
We now also have in stock the 175mm Anova pots as used and recomended by Graham Morris at 
Valley Orchids. 
 
A range if squat pots is avaiable. Sizes are 100mm, 115mm, 125mm, 150mm, 175mm and 200mm. 
 

Special - Coco Peat bricks $10 per brick 
(please note that not all sizes of cocoa-peat are available) 
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December Plant Commentary: 
 
Open Division and Flower of the Night:   Den. Impact 
benched by Geraldine and Peter Flavel.   A tall plant of four 
canes with two leaves each.   The plant carried three inflores-
cences, one with nine open flowers, another with nine open 
flowers and a few buds still to open and a third with 4 open 
flowers and more than 10 buds.   Flowers were 80mm wide and 
75mm from the tip of the dorsal sepal to the tip of the labellum.   
All segments were deep purplish-pink shading to cream/white at 
their bases. 
 
 
Flower of First Division: Blc. Goldmine ‘Corona’ grown by Rito 
and Rosetta Sylvestry.   A large plant with 10 inflorescences with 
mainly 3 or 4 flowers which were 75mm across and 80 to 85mm 
tall.  Sepals and petals were deep butter yellow shading orange/
yellow towards their tips, the petals having deeper shading than 
the sepals.   The 3 lobed labellum was deep red shading to or-
ange at the base. 
 
 
 
 
Flower of Second Division:   Cym. Little Beauty ‘Sundaani’ 
grown by George Misirlis.   A large plant with four inflorescences 
at least 90cm – 100cm long cascading down over the pot, each 
with at least 50 flowers open.   Flowers were 25mm wide by 
35mm long and all segments were a deep mahogany red with 
the sepals and petals having a very fine pale yellowish edge. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A few other plants benched by members: 
 
Bif. harrisoniae benched by Paul and Donja Hayes.  A well-grown plant with one inflorescence of two 
flowers 75mm wide by 65mm tall.   Cream/white sepals and petals, light yellow at their base, a deep 
purple labellum and a white column. 
 
Epi. Topaz Delight grown by Pauline and Mark Hockey.   A nice plant with 6 inflorescences mostly 
with many open flowers and some buds still to open.   Sepals and petals were deep purplish-pink as 
were the three lobes of the labellum that was white at the base. 
 
Blc. Sylvia Fry ‘Wallacia’ benched by Noel Oliver.   A single flower on a medium sized plan, 140mm 
wide and 145mm tall.   Deep purple sepals and petals with the petals shading lighter towards the 
base.   The mid-lobe of the labellum was deep purple, side-lobes folding up over the column and the 
labellum shaded to yellow and purple at the base. 
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 Our Affiliated Clubs 
 
The Orchid Club of S.A. Inc 
Meets at 8pm in The Enfield Community Centre, 540 Regency Road, Enfield. 
3rd February  Michael  Matthews  My Greenhouse 
3rd March  Heather Fishlock  Melbourne International Flower Show 
7th April  Paul Harvey   Update on Murray Darling 
Day Group Meetings 
11th February Tony Bourne   Paphiopedilums 
11th March  Joyce Gepp   Pelargoniums 
Diary Dates for the 2011 Season  
15th-17th April     Festival of Flowers Enfield Community Centre 
8th-10th July      Winter Show Enfield Community Centre 
2nd-10th September Spring Show   Adelaide Showground 
29th October      “Socialising with Sarcs” Enfield Community Centre 
Murray Bridge and District Orchid Club 
Meetings are held at 1.45pm on the 4th Sunday in Johnston Park combined Club Hall, Adelaide Road, 
Murray Bridge. 
27th February 
27th March 
24th April 
Northern and Eastern Districts Orchid Society 
Meets at 8pm on the 3rd Thursday of each month in St. Philip’s Church Hall, Galway Avenue, Broad-
view. 
17th February 
17th March 
21st April 
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Current Sponsors for our Club 
We wish to thank the following persons who have supported us and our shows with donations 
etc. Members are requested to keep these people in mind when purchasing orchids and 
supplies. 

 
 

MILES HARPER 
HARPER DAVISON - FOR LEGAL ADVICE 

INCLUDING WILLS AND ESTATES 
1st free interview for South Coast Orchid 

Club Members 
Phone 8273 8660 

Email - miles@harperdavison.com.au 

 
Tom Burian Orchids 

Lot 25 Heinjus Road, Strathalbyn 
5255 

Phone 0412 391 989 
Open Weekends all year around. 

NOEL D OLIVER 
Australian Native Orchids 
Dendrobium & Sarcochilus  

Species, Mericlones, Seedlings 
Also Orchid Bark (4 grades)  

Available all year 
Phone 0884434945  
Mobile 0418854034 

 
South Coast Orchid Club of South 

Australia Inc 
 

MARKET SPOT 
Orchids Australia Magazines $8.00 

 

Valley Orchids 
Lot 8 Wheaton Rd McLaren Vale  

Postal Address P O Box 143 McLaren Vale  
S.A. 5171 Phone 83273955 

Flowering Season New releases  
and seedlings  

Open by appointment Ph 0419823724 

 
 

 
Lyttle Orchid Clones 

5, Swifte Court Aberfoyle Park SA 5159 
Zygopetalum seedlings in Flask 
Small Flask $20 Large Flask $30 

Phone (08) 83818618 Fax ( 08) 8322 7887 
Email: admin@lyttleorchidclones.com.au 

www.lyttleorchidclones.com.au 

WESTERN ORCHIDS / LABORATORIES 
ORCHID TISSUE CULTURE MEDIA, LABORA-

TORY SERVICE CLONING & SOWING 
Flasks of Aust. Den. & Aust. Cym. species and hy-
brids. Commercial Cym. Pot-plant, Cut-flower & 

Show bench seedlings & Clones. Select quality, mini 
Cat. alliance clones. Misc. species. Sarco’s .  Disas -  
Kevin & Helen Western. Ph/Fax 08 8270 4599  

Email western@arcom.com.au 

Centro Management 
Coast FM 
Cobb & Co.  
Colonial (Castle Plaza Shopping Centre) 
Geoff & Lucy Spear 
Heather Englehardt   
Helmut Hermann     
John & Bev Gay     
Moss & Rosemary Bray ( Sims Orchids)  
 
 

Munns Garden Centre Glandore 
Noel Oliver   
Okal (Bollard Manufacturers) 
Pauline & Mark Hockey 
Smoults Horticultural supplies     
Tom Burian 
Tony & Lynn Fisher     
Valley Orchids   
Western Orchids  
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If unclaimed please return to  

P.O. Box 314 Oaklands Park  S.A. 5046 

AFFILIATED CLUBS 

Murray Bridge and District Orchid Club Inc. 
Orchid Club of South Australia 


